From: REDACTED

To: <u>cityclerk</u>

**Subject:** Permit application VP100638 concerns **Date:** Sunday, May 07, 2023 4:23:02 PM

This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize and trust the sender and know the content is safe.

To whom this my concern,

My name is Cameron McFadden. I live at 4234 Shamrock Rd. I wanted to share my concerns with you over this permit application.

I have no problem with new "Family" housing coming into the area. My first concern is getting on and off the highway onto Shamrock and Noranda.

Shamrock Rd Road has no left turn lane. It's a very dangerous area, with alot of accidents, injuries and people being hit and killed in the past. Bringing more people into the area with no upgrades is asking for more accidents. My other concern would be street lighting in and around the neighbourhood. Plus sidewalks around the area to make it safe for people living in the community.

Feel free to email with any questions. Thank you for your time.

Cameron McFadden